## Town of Essex Special Town Meeting January 3, 2024 Meeting Room A

First Selectman, Norman Needleman called the Town Meeting to order at 4:45 PM. Selectmen Libby and Glowac were in attendance, the latter via Zoom as were Atty David Royston and ZEO Carey Duques. Norman Needleman was elected Moderator. The Town Clerk read the call of the meeting. There were approximately twelve(12) people in attendance both in person and via Zoom.

RESOLVED: To accept as a Town highway, Essex Glen Drive running 1500 lineal feet from its intersection with Bokum Road to the outer edge of the cul-de-sac together with the stormwater drainage facilities thereof, all as shown on a map entitled Essex Glen "As-Built Plan" Sheets 1 of 2 and 2 of 2 completed by Doane Engineering dated March 10, 2023 Revised to August 21, 2023, as recommended by the Board of Selectmen. Said acceptance is subject to review and approval of all conveyance documents by Town Counsel and the cleaning of the roadway catch basins prior to the conveyance to the Town.

**SECONDED: Stacia Libby** 

There was an involved discussion concerning snow plowing and the shift in the address designation of the units at Essex Glen from the original plan of 14 Essex Glen Drive Unit ## to the current format of ## Essex Glen Drive, (## being the unit number). The Town Clerk reported that there had been problems in the past with mail delivery for correspondences such as dog license renewals and voter registration/absentee ballot process. The Homeowners Association indicated that the problem started when deliveries and packages were being dropped off solely at 14 Essex Glen Dr., Unit 14.

First Selectman Norman Needleman expressed his concerns relative to the address issue and that there was the possibility for more confusion in the future. With that being said, discussion ended and the vote was taken.

Yea 5	Nay 0
MOTION TO CLOSE: Stacia Libby	SECONDED: Bruce Glowac
All in favor	
Meeting adjourned at 5:05 PM	
Respectfully Submitted,	
Joel Marzi Town Clerk	